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Athens, 21/11/2024
To:

Mr. Nadim Nsouli  

Founder, Chairman, and CEO  

Inspired Education Group  

Dear Mr. Nsouli,  

We represent the national federation of educators in the private education sector, comprising private educators from across the country. Our organization’s purpose is to safeguard our members’ rights, promote high standards in employment relationships, prevent any unlawful practices by employers, and provide ongoing support in defending their labor rights.  

It is with great concern that we learned of the letter you addressed to the educators of Costea-Geitonas Schools (CGS) and Moraitis School, following your acquisition of the majority shares in these institutions. However, the terms of this acquisition, the extent of involvement of the group you represent, and the management structure of the schools remain unclear to the educators. Despite this, you addressed our colleagues in your capacity as a shareholder rather than as a school representative, issuing a letter that, in our view, constitutes a direct threat to their labor and social rights.  

We would like to remind you that in Greece, a member state of the European Union, strict regulations prohibit any form of restriction on individual rights, especially when such rights are unrelated to the workplace. The prohibitions outlined in your letter, accompanied by the threat of disciplinary measures, contravene numerous legal frameworks, including the Greek Constitution, the Charter of Fundamental Rights of the European Union, the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, and the Revised European Social Charter. These legal protections are binding and must be respected by all.  

Entrepreneurial freedom cannot supersede fundamental individual rights such as freedom of speech, expression, and advocacy for improved working conditions. School owners are neither permitted nor entitled to restrict these rights, provided they are exercised respectfully and do not infringe upon the dignity of others. The response from Mr. John Leitão, Chief Executive Officer for Portugal and Northern Europe, which was shared with us by the educators, fails to address these concerns adequately. Its deliberately vague and ambiguous tone has only exacerbated the educators’ sense of insecurity, which was already unsettled by your initial letter.  

It is evident that the high value, skill, and expertise of the educators in these schools are recognized by your company—reflected in your investment decision. For the collective benefit of students, educators, and the schools themselves, we respectfully urge you to promptly retract your offensive and threatening "recommendations and guidelines" directed at the educators. Additionally, we request that you revise your social media policy to align with the provisions of the Greek Constitution and international legal standards. It is worth noting that such threats have never before been issued by the administrations of these schools, with whom we have maintained a constructive dialogue.  

We look forward to fostering a sincere collaboration to promote quality education in the private schools where you are investing. However, we must emphasize that any form of disrespectful behavior toward private educators or violations of their individual rights will not be tolerated.  

                                       
Yours sincerely,

George Christopoulos

        

Dimitris Kazaglis
 President of OIELE


      General Secretary of OIELE
